
With regard to the above plan we would like to make the following comments: 
 
- As Key NPPF Paragraph 11a states “ all plans should mitigate climate change ( 
including by making effective use of land in urban areas )”, it is very important that 
any future development should be on brownfield sites and unused industrial areas 
before greenfield sites are considered. 
 
- Development on greenfield sites would be detrimental to the stated aims of 
encouraging and facilitating a healthy lifestyle. Any increase in the number of cars as 
a result of more housing would discourage walking and cycling around villages such 
as Goodworth Clatford where we live. It would also harm wildlife and hinder the 
stated goal of net zero carbon development. 
 
- Development between the villages around Andover would create urban sprawl in 
time and harm their character, identity and sense of community spirit. 
 
Yours sincerely  
Gordon and Julia Love 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 
 
 


